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and to request grant payments when a 
letter of credit is not used. 

(b) This subpart need not be applied 
by recipients in dealing with their sub-
recipients. Recipients are encouraged 
not to impose on subrecipients more 
burdensome requirements than USDA 
imposes on them. 

§ 3015.81 General. 
(a) Except as provided in paragraphs 

(d) and (e) of this section, recipients 
shall use only the forms specified in 
§§ 3015.82 through 3015.85, and such 
other forms as may be authorized by 
OMB for: 

(1) Submitting grant financial re-
ports to awarding agencies, or 

(2) Requesting grant payments when 
letters of credit or automatic 
prescheduled Treasury check advances 
are not used. 

(b) Recipients shall follow all appli-
cable standard instructions issued by 
OMB for use in connection with the 
forms specified in §§ 3015.82 through 
3015.85. Awarding agencies may not 
issue substantive supplementary in-
structions that are inconsistent with 
this subpart or impose additional re-
quirements on recipients without the 
approval of O&F and OMB. However, 
awarding agencies may shade out or in-
struct the recipient to disregard any 
line item that the awarding agency 
finds unnecessary for its decision-mak-
ing purposes. 

(c) Recipients shall not be required to 
submit more than one original and two 
copies of the forms required under this 
subpart. 

(d) Awarding agencies may provide 
computer outputs to recipients to expe-
dite or contribute to the accuracy of 
reporting. Awarding agencies may ac-
cept the required information from re-
cipients in machine readable form or 
computer printouts instead of pre-
scribed formats. 

(e) When an awarding agency deter-
mines that a recipient’s accounting 
system does not meet the standards for 
financial management systems con-
tained in Subpart H of this part, it may 
require more frequent financial reports 
or more detail (or both) upon written 
notice to the recipient (without regard 
to § 3015.4) until such time as the stand-
ards are met. 

(f) Awarding agencies may waive any 
report required by this subpart, if not 
needed. 

(g) Awarding agencies may extend 
the due date for any financial report 
upon receiving a justified request from 
the recipient. The recipient should not 
wait until the due date if an extension 
is to be requested, but should submit 
the request as soon as the need be-
comes known. Failure by a recipient to 
submit a report by its due date may re-
sult in severe enforcement actions by 
USDA. These may include withholding 
of further grant payments, suspension 
or termination of the grant, etc. There-
fore recipients are urged to submit re-
ports on time. 

§ 3015.82 Financial status report. 

(a) Form. Recipients shall use Stand-
ard Form 269, Financial Status Report, 
to report the status of funds for all 
nonconstruction projects or programs. 

(b) Accounting basis. Unless specified 
in the provisions of the grant or 
subgrant each recipient shall report 
program outlays and program income 
on the same accounting basis, i.e., cash 
or accrual, which it uses in its account-
ing system. 

(c) Frequency. The awarding agency 
may prescribe the frequency of the re-
port for each project or program. How-
ever, the report shall not be required 
more frequently than quarterly except 
as provided in §§ 3015.4, 3015.81(e), or by 
statute. If the awarding agency does 
not specify the frequency of the report, 
it shall be submitted annually. Upon 
expiration or termination of the grant 
or cooperative agreement, if a period of 
time remains not covered by a periodic 
report (i.e., a quarterly, semi-annual or 
annual report), a final report shall be 
required. 

(d) Due date. When reports are re-
quired on a quarterly or semiannual 
basis, they shall be due 30 days after 
the reporting period. When required on 
an annual basis, they shall be due 90 
days after the end of the grant or 
agreement period. In addition, final re-
ports as defined in § 3015.82(c) shall be 
due 90 days after the expiration or ter-
mination of grant or agreement sup-
port, except in those instances where 
an extension has been granted. 
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(e) Final reports. (1) Final reports (i.e., 
the last report submitted) must not 
show any unpaid obligations. 

(2) If the recipient will still have un-
paid obligations when the final report 
is due, the recipient shall submit a pro-
visional final report (showing the un-
paid obligations) by the due date, and a 
true final report when all obligations 
have been paid. When submitting a pro-
visional final report, the recipient 
shall tell the awarding agency when it 
expects to submit a true final report. 

(3) As provided in § 3015.81(f), award-
ing agencies may waive provisional 
final reports. 

§ 3015.83 Federal cash transactions re-
port. 

(a) Form. (1) For grants or coopera-
tive agreements paid by letters of cred-
it (or Treasury check advances) 
through any USDA payment office, the 
recipient shall submit to USDA a 
Standard Form 272, Federal Cash 
Transactions Report, and, when nec-
essary, its continuation sheet, SF–272a. 
Recipients under the Regional Dis-
bursing Office (RDO) system shall not 
be required to submit a SF–272. For 
these recipients, awarding agencies 
shall use information contained in the 
Request for Payment to monitor re-
cipient cash balances and to get dis-
bursement information. 

(2) The SF–272 will be used by USDA 
to monitor cash advanced to recipients 
and to obtain disbursement or outlay 
information from recipients for each 
grant or cooperative agreement. The 
format of the report may be adapted, 
as appropriate, when reporting is to be 
accomplished with the assistance of 
automatic data processing equipment, 
provided that the identical information 
is submitted. 

(b) Forecasts of Federal cash require-
ments. Awarding agencies may require 
that forecasts of Federal cash require-
ments be provided in the ‘‘Remarks’’ 
section of the report. 

(c) Cash in hands of subrecipients or 
contractors. When considered necessary 
and feasible by the responsible USDA 
awarding agency, recipients may be re-
quired to: 

(1) Show in the ‘‘Remarks’’ section of 
the report the amount of cash advances 
exceeding three days needs in the 

hands of their subrecipients or contrac-
tors, and 

(2) Provide short narrative expla-
nations or actions taken by the recipi-
ent to reduce such excess balances. 

(d) Frequency and due date. Recipients 
shall submit the report no later than 15 
working days following the end of each 
quarter. However, the USDA payment 
office may require recipients receiving 
advances of one million dollars or more 
per year to submit a report within 15 
working days following the end of each 
month. Awarding agencies may waive 
the requirement for submission of the 
SF–272 when monthly advances do not 
exceed $10,000 per recipient, provided 
that such advances are monitored 
through other forms contained in this 
subpart, or if, in the awarding agency’s 
opinion, the recipient’s accounting 
controls are adequate to minimize ex-
cessive Federal advances. 

§ 3015.84 Request for advance or reim-
bursement. 

(a) Advance payments. Recipients of 
nonconstruction grants or cooperative 
agreements shall request Treasury 
check advance payments on Standard 
Form 270, Request for Advance or Re-
imbursement. This form is not used for 
letter of credit drawdowns or predeter-
mined automatic advance payments. 

(b) Reimbursements. Recipients of non-
construction grants or cooperative 
agreements shall request reimburse-
ment on Standard Form 270, Request 
for Advance or Reimbursement (for re-
imbursement request under construc-
tion grants or cooperative agreements, 
see § 3015.85). 

(c) The frequency for submitting pay-
ment requests on SF–270 is treated in 
§ 3015.104. 

§ 3015.85 Outlay report and request for 
reimbursement for construction 
programs. 

(a) Construction grants paid by reim-
bursement method. (1) Requests for reim-
bursement under construction grants 
shall be submitted on Standard Form 
271, Outlay Report and Request for Re-
imbursement for Construction Pro-
grams. Awarding agencies may, how-
ever, prescribe the Request for Advance 
or Reimbursement form specified in 
§ 3015.84 instead of this form. 
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